# Monthly Board Meeting PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP October 2, 2024

Chairman, Matt Klocke called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were Matt Klocke, Scott Peterson, David Durheim, Laurie Jorgensen, & Anne Stitt. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Minutes of the last Board Meeting read. Matt asked if any objections/corrections, none being stated minutes approved as read. Treasurer's report was read. Beginning balance \$90,333.11, receipts totaled \$103.04 & disbursements of \$19,739.29 for ending balance of 70,696.86. Outstanding checking of 102.91 so bank balance is \$70,799.77. CD balance is \$153,230.91. David made a motion to accept the treasurer's report as read, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Scott, motion carried 3-0.

### Public Comment Period:

None

## **Special Visitors:**

None

### Old Business:

- Progress is being made on Draeger Property on Root Road, they have hauled off the TV's and started tearing down some of the mobile home.
- Jackson Road is completely seeded now.
- Hermann told Scott there was a gully on one side that can't be mowed and on the road there was some brush growing up. This will be looked at to see what it looks like and then a decision will be made.
- Brush cutting David drove roads and has a list. Roberts will start working on them. Discussion
  was held on spraying the ditches, Partridge Township has always stayed away from using
  chemicals on right of ways. David will talk to other townships that spray and see what their
  protocol and communication to their residents is.
- David sent a letter to property owners of parcel 250247001, regarding multiple campers on the property. He is going to follow up with them.

## New Business:

- Pine County Township Officer's Association meeting is Saturday 10/26 at the Hinckley Community Center at 9:00 a.m.
- David called ECE about the bill received for operator damage, this was not our Contractor and he let them know, we are waiting for them to follow up.
- Cannabis Pine County Zoning regulations and their Cannabis Ordinance. David is going to
  follow up and get information from the meeting already held to see if the Township needs to do
  anything.
- Mileage certification was reviewed and approved
- Laurie asked about donation for Historical Society Roof. Discussion was held and it was the
  consensus of the Supervisors that since these are tax payor funds that we do not use for donations.
  They could send us a bill for the yearly storage of our records we have there but we will not
  donate.

Meeting adjourned by Chairman, Matt at 8:01 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by,

Anne Stitt, Clerk